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City of Sugar Hill 
Road Acceptance Summary  
Primrose Creek Unit 2C  

 
DATE: February 1st, 2023 

TO:    Mayor and Council 
FROM:   Planning Director 
SUBJECT:   Request for Road Acceptance, Primrose Creek Unit 2C  
 
 
RECOMMENDED ACTION 
 
Accept and record the right of way and acceptance deed for all streets and associated public 
improvements within the right of way for residential subdivision Primrose Creek Unit 2C. 

  
 
ISSUE Grand Communities LLC has requested that the city accept the street associated with 

residential subdivision Primrose Creek Unit 2C.  Action by city council is necessary to 
accept the streets into the city’s road system. 

   
 
DISCUSSION 

Primrose Creek is a 325-lot residential subdivision on 168.1 acres with entrances from 
Sycamore Road and Hillcrest Road. The final plat for Unit 2C was recorded on June 
20th, 2017 and contains 30 single-family residential homes on nine acres. Hedgeview 
Way is the only street included within this phase.  
 
In coordination with the city public works department, recent inspections of the 
streets and associated public improvements found no outstanding issues. The road has 
been constructed to city standards and all performance and maintenance agreements 
have been closed out.   
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